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Minutes of the 2009 Annual General Meeting


Held at Luton Regional Sports Centre, Stopsley,  Thursday 22nd October 2009
The Chairman, Tony Green opened the meeting and welcomed those present, 76 members and Paul Airton from the East Anglian Air Ambulance charity. 

2. Apologies

Apologies were given for P Govier, D Thompson, M McCulloch, H Nijar and D Blackmore.

3. Previous Minutes

No matters arising from the Minutes of 2008, accepted as true record.  Proposed by B Taber and seconded by T Burrows.

4. Chairman’s Report

Again it is my privilege to address you as Chairman in the 27th year of the club’s history. I feel yet again this year has been one of the most successful in the development of the club and in the performances of all the club members.


Again the club has seen a sustained growth in membership. From 208 members to 235 The main contributory factor for this again has been another successful beginner’s course. Nobody was more surprised than me when 100+ beginners attended the first evening. Although the success and friendliness of the club continues to be known locally. That is down to all of you. Still hardly a week goes by without an enquiry or new person attending the club.


Our team of  coaches, have developed a greater range of coaching and  speed work has been consistently offered with the coaches sharing the responsibility for sessions, therefore all gaining experience. All the coaches have worked hard and I know that the training schedules produces to many members have produced great results and a hat full of personal bests. The work of all the coaches is greatly appreciated. Thank you also to Martin Mitchell for all the professional advice and treatments he has given to members this year, particularly the training after injury advice. I know it is greatly appreciated. All note the change of his business name now “PHYSIOFIT”

 
The performance of our club members where it counts, out there running has been so pleasing. From people completing the beginners course and still putting the effort in run walking, to the numerous personal best achievements, event wins and county championships. Again we have lost count of number of County Champions that the club has at all age ranges. 


During the year the spirit of Stopsley Striders has again played a major part in the success of the club. It is so nice to see groups of club members not only competing in races but also making social time before and after the races. That is the extra dimension our club brings to all of the members


The club also had a very successful cross country season finishing 5th in the league. Again this was down to more members taking part and giving the club strength in depth. This year, during the league runs, there was close competition for  the  Ken Abbott trophies. We already have interest this year from our newer members. This coming Sunday sees us hosting the first round of the league, something we have not done for some years. Thank you to all who have already put in the work to put the event on. Thank you in advance for all of you who have volunteered to help on Sunday. Let us ensure we put on a really good event.


Due to unforeseen weather conditions the 2008 Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relay had to be cancelled, this was sad for all concerned, particularly when you know the amount of work that has to go in to produce a Gold Standard event. Let us all get behind Matt Thompson, Stuart & Elaine Harries and Marie Bacon who have taken the baton from Dave Young & John Catlin. We must make every effort to ensure the event retains its Gold Standard.


This year I put the club forward for the Luton Sports Network, Sports Club of the Year award. This year we came away with a creditable third place. I intend to push the club forward next year and want to improve on that position and also nominate many more of our club members. The profile of the club this year has been raised by the work of Marie Bacon who has taken on the position of Media Officer. I am sure our “Cub Reporter” will do all she can to maintain the public profile of the club.


Concern has been expressed over the club’s position when the new aquatic centre is completed. Members of the committee have attended forum meetings. Dave Young and myself have had a meeting with the Leader of Luton Borough Council along with the project manager. We are confident that Stopsley Striders will have a new home within the new centre based around our existing requirements. Any new developments we as a committee will follow up and keep you updated. 


Again it has been a privilege to have held the position of Chairman for the past year. But once again the team that forms the committee, Dave Young, Chris McLaren, Ron Knight, Phil Abbitt, Dave Debnam, Matt Thompson, Helen Morris, Breda Haughton and Karen Ashby have supported me and worked tirelessly for you the members. I thank each and every one of them for what they have put back into the club and into running in general.


I make no apology for referring back to the closing comments I have made for the last two years as they remain valid this year.


On behalf of the management committee that has worked with and guided me over the last year, thank you for the trust you have put in us. As long as I hold the position of chairman, all work undertaken will be open to the scrutiny of the club, however we will also manage on behalf of the members. All decisions that have been taken, have been made in the best of faith, and after due consideration. Each committee member has a declared interest in maintaining the standards and good name of the club, by volunteering to undertake the work. I would encourage members during the next year to contribute ideas and get involved in the organisation of events within the club.


At this AGM it is a time to say farewell from the committee to two stalwarts of the club and the committee. Breda Haughton and Dave Young are both standing down. I don’t think it would be possible to calculate the total hours both of them have devoted to the club over the years. They have taken the role of service to the club and its members very seriously and they have set a bench mark for those of us that are left and for those who are destined to join us. On behalf of members past and present a very big thank you to both of you. We hope you now can enjoy your membership of the club and your running can go from strength to strength. We know you will still be there for us when we need advice. 

 
Thank you for your support over the past year and hoping for your continued support, being given to the new committee in the forthcoming year. Hopefully we can make the 28th  year one to remember for all the right reasons, those being running success for the club and the achievement of individual goals for each of you.
5. Treasurer’s Report

R Knight reported this year has been another good one for the club and the accounts reflect this which show a healthy balance.  We again had a successful Beginners class (100) this year and member attendance regularly of plus 60 on club nights.

Membership subscriptions will remain unchanged for 2009 / 2010

2009 Club accounts were accepted, being proposed by R Knight, and seconded by M Mitchell.

6. Captain’s Report – 2008 – 09 Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby
Once again we have the pleasure of looking back over the past year and reminding ourselves of the many running achievements that you the club members have recorded.


The club has grown in numbers this past year and we feel that some of our younger newer members are going to produce some excellent achievements in the forthcoming year. – We look forward to seeing their results on the race sheet. No pressure people! 


Our first cross country event of the season starts here at Stoplsey on Sunday and we hope to see some new names on the score sheet. We have had many years of seeing the men’s team having 5 or 6 vets score out of 7 and this year we may be struggling to reach just 2 vets scoring. At present your 2 captains both look doubtful for the cross country scoring teams but never say never – we both hope to be back to full scoring fitness in the future!


We would like to take a brief look at the previous 12 months to remind everyone of some of the many achievements that have been recorded.

We will start on the three low points of last year. The first, being the cancellation of the Luton Marathon. It was extremely disappointing to see such a prestigious event having to be cancelled on the day due to one car being in the wrong place. All the hard work, preparation and effort beforehand could not foresee this. It was we feel sure an extremely tough decision to have to make by John Catlin and Dave Young who have both done so much for this event over so many years, especially as this was the last time that they would be organising the event. The other low point was the unfortunate low numbers of Striders being accepted into the London Marathon. This is by no means a reflection on the club or its members. We feel that it is due to the marathon event being dictated to by the charities. It is very tough on good club runners who train hard all year in a variety of weather conditions to see people get a place who are only doing it for publicity. We hope that the marathon committee will review how they issue places in the future. Our last low point is for those people with long term injuries. You are not forgotten and we wish each of you a speedy recovery.


We would now like to focus on the good side of the year. We will not be mentioning race by race as this has been covered in our monthly running reports. In our club we have 3 outright race winners. These are Alison Sugars who won the Betty Willet 10k, Louise Peters for the Vauxhall 5 miles and Natalie Barnard the Ladies 5k. Well done ladies – Come on men next year it’s your turn!

We have 31 county championship, 17 men and 14 women which is extremely good for a small club like ourselves. From the clubs’ point of view our most successful race was the ladies 5k where for the first time ever we had over 100 runners participating and the first 3 ladies home were all Striders!


Once again we had a good turnout for the Alf Brown handicap run and we trust that this will continue to inspire members. Alf would have been proud to see so many Striders taking part in “his” race.


We were pleased that we managed to retain our duathlon title against Putteridge  Swimming Club. Unfortunately our cross country season was average and we feel it could have been better. However some cross country events were interesting! The county cross country championships were held on a very frozen course at Shuttleworth, and the toughest course by far was the southern counties cross country which was held in deep wet sticky mud from the gun to the tape! Our league has grown bigger and stronger each season but we are hoping to improve on our 6th place finish of last year.


Our beginners course last year broke all records. On some evenings we had up to 105 beginners which far outweighed our expectation of 80 people. Thank you and well done to all our coaches and helpers for coping and managing everything in an efficient manner. We trust that many of the beginners will become excellent runners in the future. Good luck to them all.


From your two captains we would like to say a big thank you to the committee who have helped us and backed us in everything we have done this year. As we say every year we are just like everyone else in the club, just two runners trying to do a job to help you if we can, and a link to the committee. Please come and talk to us if you have anything to say good or bad and we will try and help if at all possible. We would like to say a big thank you to all our coaches for the time and effort they put in. Please talk to them if you need advice, they are a friendly bunch! Here at Striders we pride ourselves on helping people enjoy their running and NOT making them do anything that they do not wish to do. 


We would also like to thank Martin Mitchell, our physio, who does his best to keep most of us running as much as possible throughout the year.


We would like to finish by wishing everybody good luck for next year. May you enjoy your running, have a few PB’s and hopefully stay injury free. 

Thank you
Karen Ashby and Bill Barrett

7. Charity

The Striders nominated Charity for 2008/2009, having been proposed by Helen Morris was the East Anglian Air Ambulance and we welcomed their representative, Paul Airton to receive a cheque for £1700 from funds raised during the year.

Paul thanked Striders for choosing to support the charity and congratulated Helen and the club on the amount raised.  Paul said he was told in Oct 2008 that Striders charity donation it is usually in the region of £1000 so he was especially pleased to receive £1700.  Also during the year, Chris and Maureen raised £200 with a parachute jump and £40 was donated from our Ladies 5K event in July.  Paul went on to give an overview of how the air ambulance is developing and was now able to fly 7 days a week instead of the previous 5.  They have now also been given an office in the Rufus Centre in Flitwick.

Striders Charity 2009/10

Ivor Webb nominated Huntingdon’s Disease Association as Striders chosen charity for 2009/10.  Stuart Harries withdrew his nomination of The Keech Hospice Care, therefore Huntingdon’s was selected as club charity.
Stuart also donated fees of £120 earned from coaching for Luton Active during summer  
8. Agenda Item

Revise Club Rules – 5.1:  Revise minimum age of members from 16yrs to 18yrs

Rule 5.1 
Membership of the club is open to persons aged 18 years and over, male and female, who are  eligible to compete under the rules of UK Athletics and the Association of Running Clubs (ARC).  Under UK Athletics rules an amateur “is a person who is eligible to compete under the rules of UKA.” 
Discussion was held on the above as anyone under 18 is classed as a minor, and by accepting a minor, the club would be required to conform to child protection policies, appoint a Child Protection Officer ,  and all other legislation as required.  All coaches hold current CRB clearance, but by accepting minors further requirements would be made on the club.   
Motion was seconded by D Young.  Show of hands from those present showed majority in favour, with three votes against.  Motion was carried
9. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

Proposal seconded by Helen Morris.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam and Dave Young are re-elected as Vice Presidents for 2009/10

10. Election of New Committee

The existing club officers are standing for re-election with no opposition.  Tony Green proposed that a show of hands to endorse the club officers.  No votes against.

Six committee position had seven nominations, therefore a vote would be required.

Committee for 2009/10

Chairman:


Tony Green

Secretary:


Chris McLaren

Treasurer:


Ron Knight

Mens Captain:

Bill Barrett

Ladies Captain:

Karen Ashby

Committee members


Dave Debnam

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson

Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Marie Bacon

Tony Green thanked Phil Abbitt for his past efforts on the committee, but was not re-elected 

Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:40 p.m.
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